
 

LOMBARD POLICE DEPARTMENT 

Date: September 26, 2011 

 

To: David A. Hulseberg, AICP, ICMA-CM 

 Village Manager 

 

From: Raymond J. Byrne - Chief of Police 

 

Re: Intergovernmental Agreement with Glenbard Township High School District 

87 

  

Glenbard High School District 87 has asked that the Village of Lombard enter into an 

intergovernmental agreement with them. District 87 is seeking to enter into similar 

agreements with all governmental agencies where their four respective high schools are 

located. If the Village Board should approve this agreement, they will have three of the 

four schools covered by the same agreement. 

 

The agreement largely formalizes the relationship we currently have with the District and 

Glenbard East High School. As you know, we currently assign a full-time detective to 

serve as a liaison officer at Glenbard East. This is a valuable relationship for both the 

police department and the high school. District 87 does reimburse the Village on a pro-

rated basis for the services of the officer. The agreement provides a general description of 

the liaison officer’s job duties and the services he or she provides. It also provides a 

framework for the Village Manager and the District Superintendent to agree on 

compensation for the position. 

 

The final component of the Agreement is to formalize the reciprocal reporting of 

information between the police department and the District as it relates to criminal 

offenses. We have worked with the District on mutually agreeable language for the entire 

agreement. It has been reviewed and approved by the District’s attorneys and Village 

legal counsel. This part of the Agreement largely formalizes the practice that is currently 

in place and is authorized under Illinois law. 

 

I would respectfully ask that you place this matter on the Village Board’s agenda for 

October 6, 2011. If you should have any questions, or would like additional information, 

please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 


